
 

  

 Dates to Remember 

Friday 25th September EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday  12th October Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Te mahi tahi kia eke panuku! - Together, navigating for success! 
 

Kia ora koutou! 
 

Principal’s Sabbatical 
This week is my last week at Bayswater for a year.  From the end of this term, I will be heading off 
on a principal’s sabbatical and refreshment leave.  During Term 4 2020, I will be engaged in a short 
study which will involve me visiting other schools around Aotearoa New Zealand.  The schools I will 
visit are those which have a record of achieving outstanding outcomes for students, including those 
from marginalised groups.  I will be hoping to identify what those schools do which ensures equity 
and great outcomes for all.  The gems I discover will be shared with other principals and will inform 
my practice when I return. 
 
During Terms 1 to 3 2021, I will be on refreshment leave and will continue my trip around Aotearoa 
New Zealand.  Although I have already visited much of this beautiful country, it will be wonderful to 
have the opportunity to do so, without the constraints of school holidays!  I am very much looking 
forward, for example, to being in Waitangi on Waitangi Day, something I have always wanted to do 
but which has never been a possibility.   

 
I will miss everyone at Bayswater – a year is a very long time – especially the Y6 
children who will be gone by the time I return.  The school will be in the very capable 
hands of DP, Marianne Coldham, who will be Acting Principal.  Additionally, Dianne 
Cluett will spend part of each day released from class to support Marianne, as 
Acting DP.  
 
I wish you all a fabulous fourth term – let’s hope it is settled with some semblance of 
normality.   
 
He hono tangata e kore e motu; ka pa he taura waka e motu 
Unlike a canoe rope, a human bond cannot be severed 

 
 

Bayswater Studios 
The children’s learning this term was supposed to culminate in a performance in the hall, to which all 
whānau were to be invited.  Unfortunately, this will not now be happening.  Instead, the children have 
made a ‘trailer’ for their documentary which includes photos of the work they were doing in class to 
get ready for their performance.  The children will be viewing the trailer this week and after they have 
seen it, it will be shared with whānau.   
 
 

 
Netball 2020 
Thank you to all our netball players, coaches and managers. Due to the current situation, unfortunately the 2020 Netball season 
has come to an early end. A big thank you to the children who committed to playing netball for this season and were only able to 
play a few games. It was wonderful to see how committed you were at your training sessions.  
 
Thank you to our coaches and managers: Year 5/6 team Iritana Kirk and Natasha Van Greunen, Year 4/5 team Natasha Wehrle 
and Siobhan Yurak, Year 2/3 team Claire S Edwards and Aylin Ataseven. We are looking forward to an enjoyable season in 
2021. 
 Lindsay Child 

 Tumuaki / Principal  

    

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Isabella Liu 10yrs, Samuel Schneebeli 10yrs, Nathan Anderson 8yrs,  

Abigail Deaves 9yrs, Cory Billot 10yrs and Olive Romaine 7yrs. 
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

22nd September 2020    



 
 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Lucia demonstrating personal excellence and resilience during our time at MERC. Even though you've just 
arrived, you gave everything your best and we are so glad to have you as part of Whanau Kokoru. 

 

Room 2 Jaden demonstrating resilience at camp. You gained confidence and persisted during challenging activities 
even when you were out of your comfort zone. He whetu koe! 

 

Room 3 Bella enhancing the hauora of other children at MERC. You supported and encouraged other children to try 
new activities and achieve their personal best. 

 

Room 4 Alejandra showing personal excellence during the filming of our documentary scenes. Your diegetic dolphin 
sounds and acting skills enhanced the authenticity of the final scene. Tumeke! 

 

Room 5 Mae demonstrating personal excellence during the filming of our documentary scenes, you delivered your 
lines clearly and authentically - mīharo! 

 

Room 6 Taenga you showed personal excellence in your use of method acting to portray genuine emotion during the 
filming of the final scene of our documentary. Your confidence you showed in your performance was 
pleasing. Tumeke! 

 

Room 7 Arlo your excellent learning about similes.  You wrote some interesting similes to describe yourself, as well 
as the characters in the book, and you are even spotting similes during our stories!  He whetū koe!   

 

Reading Corina You have worked hard in literacy and made great progress! You started the year at level 4 and  
Recovery  progressed to level 20. Amazing! Tino Pai! 
 

Room 8 Noah the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence.  You have been participating and contributing your ideas 
during class discussions, showing that you are focused and ready to learn.  Kei te pai! 

 

Room 9 Nikau the Bayswater value of resilience.  You are doing a wonderful job of settling into Bayswater and 
confidently having a go at everything in the classroom!  Ka pai,we look forward to seeing more of your 
learning! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Ecostore Plastic Return Programme 
Kia ora koutou, 
Bayswater School has joined the ecostore Plastic Return Programme! Waste is a really big problem in Aotearoa, New Zealand, 
and this programme will help us make a difference.  At the start of Term 3 there will be an ecostore returns box in the foyer to 
put empty ecostore bottles.  We look forward to supporting this initiative along with our other recycling programmes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Notices 

Kelly Club Spring Holiday Programme 
 

Book your child/ren now and secure your space for our Spring Holiday programme at www.kellyclub.co.nz/bayswater  
 

We'll be running another awesome programme full of Dodgeball, crafts, games, cooking and sport plus our trip days to The Vic 
Cinemas, supporting local businesses and our legendary Battle of the Bays with Nerf Wars, Bouncy castle, Face Painting and more! 
 

During these hard times it's important to save as much money as you can, Kelly Club is here to help with childcare subsidies. 
That's money for free, just fill out a few forms, check out the website https://www.workandincome.govt.nz/products/a-z-
benefits/childcare-subsidy.html and this site to find out how much you can received https://check.msd.govt.nz/ 
 

Kind Regards 
Jeremy 
Kelly Blub Bayswater 

 
Devonport Peninsula Junior Touch 
Registrations for the 2020 Devonport Peninsula Junior Touch module are now open.  Competition runs from Monday 2nd 
November to Monday 14th December (7 weeks of games, no finals this year).  Games will be held at the Devonport Domain 
between  4:00pm and 6:00pm.  Fees for the season are $30 and can be paid online when registering.  Register online at 

sporty.co.nz/peninsulatouch   Registrations close Friday 25th September. 
 

Tot to Teens Digi-Magazine 
Here is the link to the latest Tots to Teens digi-magazine https://readymag.com/TOTSTOTEENS/NN12/ 
  

What’s in this issue? 
IN THIS ISSUE parents can win $600 worth of amazing Jamie Kay clothing! We have 5 ways a special furry friend can help your 
child’s mental health (check out adorable Jett and Noah on our cover) , ways to match your child’s personality to the right childcare 
option and our experts help with understanding allergy symptoms (not to be confused with colds and flu!) .  We hope to inspire you 
with a mountain theme bedroom redo for three adventurous brothers and our Food Editor has come up with two delicious kid-
friendly recipes including uber-healthy spinach.  We have a ton of ideas and tips on travelling NZ with kids including a $1000 family 
getaway in Wairarapa up for grabs. There are a multitude of toys and books to win and a Family Fun page to enjoy .  
 

Takapuna AFC Holiday Programme 
Are the kids down that the football season is over? Get them having fun with our football holiday programme! Girls and boys 
from 5 to 13 are welcome. The week is full of exciting games and tournaments. Our team of highly qualified staff will ensure your 
kids have a ball in a positive and safe environment! 
  

Holiday Camp Details 

Venue:  Takapuna AFC, Taharoto Park, Taharoto Rd, Takapuna, 0622  

Dates: Week 1: Mon 28th Sept to Thurs 1st Oct   Week 2: Mon 5th to Thurs 8th Oct 

Times/Costs: 9am to 12pm $29 per day    9am to 3pm $49 per day 
  

Register:  https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore/book-now/123-Takapuna-AFC-Holiday-Programme 
 

Queries: Contact  adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz  
 



 
 
 
 

 



 


